Foundation News:  

Fall 2005              by Forrest Barber   9-26-05

Here we are again, just had 50 Young Eagles get their rides yesterday here at Barber Airport thanks to the efforts of EAA Chapter#82.  ALL the events are now over for the year.  Bob Ollerton will be wiping the slate board for next year.  HOPE he survived Rita.

     Oshkosh was good and bad!   WE did have Row #82W with Jim Zangger, Lee Bowden, Scott Taylor and others. This seemed to work fairly well and will be available next year.  I have not decided what I will be doing; the Type Club Tent seems to be moving backward in the intent.  More on that on the Internet and a later newsletter.

     I headed up there in the BC12D, BUT a twisted tail discovered late the night before changed my plans to use the C-172.  Good news is that I was able to pack ALL my stuff. 

Bad news later.  It was a great ride, met a lot of friends at Valparaiso, Ind., as usual.

    I am flying with Jim Bixler in their BC12D getting him ready for Sport Pilot.  WE had a slot for Taylorcraft in Sport Pilot grouping at Osh.  WE had a great location for the E-2 flown up there by Scott Taylor, right in front of the Red Barn.  Ray Cooke came in with his beautiful T-Craft AND a J-3 that he just finished.  Read the books for awards to our gang.  The odyssey of Jim & Lee may be written up for a National magazine, they toured all over the East coast, flew down the N.Y. city skyline, recorded it all and placed it upon their ships in Row 82W.  Hope you at OSH got to see it. 

     YES, I have flown Bruce Bixler’s BC-12D with the Vortex generators, dual with Jimmy.  They are GREAT for climb out and approach IF used properly. I do not know what they do to the top end.  Bruce had not recorded airspeeds prior to installation, so we have no real comparison.  I do know that the Vx speed is lower, higher nose attitude too. The approach can (must) be done with a higher nose attitude thus slower than without the generators.   It takes practice and I would still be concerned with control in rough air.  I will be flying her more in the future to do further testing. 

     Factory news is nil, I did speak with Harry just prior to the Osh forum. At that time the move was complete to Brownsville, he seemed encouraged and promised to keep in touch. I will not press, that is his business.  The Forum tent was filled; I visited other type forums this year and found sparse attendance. I was very ENCOURAGED by our turn out. Bruce & Jimmy showed great movies of the Fly-in here in Alliance. Great interaction with the members. Bob, Doug, Scott Taylor all there too!

     NOW for my latest thoughts. WE seem to get lost at OSH; I firmly believe that the Fly-In here in Alliance is THE place for the Taylorcraft Tribe to meet each year.

      Let us know your thoughts about time of year.  IN the BEGINNING, WE picked the weekend after the 4th of July for a purpose and it has seemed to work.  Sunday quickly evolved into the day to go home. So we added Friday, should we now add Thurs, do we have any suggestions?  The awards will have to change, we lost out plaque shop. Do we do real Judging or leave it alone?  This whole discussion will be on the Discussion group on the Internet vb.taylorcraft.org     Taylorcraft Foundation dues $10.00 by Dec. 31st.  

     Thank you all!     Bye,        Forrest, Patty, Laura& Kelli-Belle
